BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

6:30 pm Tuesday 4 July 2017
	Present
	Councillors: E Spear, Spear, Lucas, De Groot, 

	
	

	Also in Attendance
	Tracey Lovell (Parish Clerk), Angela Corner (Senior Council Officer)

	
	

	PR/6/2017/18
	Receive Apologies


	Apologies were received from Cllr Bunyard.

	PR/7/2017/18
	Declarations of Interest


	None received.


	PR/8/2017/18
	Minutes

	The minutes of the Property Committee meeting held on Monday 12 June 2017 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

(N/C)


	PR/9/2017/18
	Parish Hall Roof
	The Clerk reported on the poor condition of the flat roofing at the front of the Parish Hall and explained that only one quote for repairs had been received at the time of the meeting.
RECOMMENDED: That the Committee delegate the decision to the Clerk, the Chairman and the Property Committee Chair once all the quotes have been received.
(N/C)

	PR/10/2017/18
	Dog Waste Bins
	The Committee considered a letter from a resident of Down Lane requesting a dog waste bin.  It was discussed that there were issues with dog mess in other areas of the village which should also be considered.
RECOMMENDED: 
i) The Committee agreed for the areas to be monitored and advisory signs to be put up in the Down Lane area encouraging dog owners to responsibly dispose of their dog’s waste.  
ii) To send a written response to the resident thanking her for her letter and that the Council will review and monitor the need for dog waste bins in the community and bring it back to a future meeting for consideration.

(N/C)

	
	
	

	PR/11/2017/18
	Benches
	i) The Committee considered both the request for a memorial bench on Willoway Lane and the removal of the existing bench on the roadside at Willoway Lane
RECOMMENDED: 
i) To remove the existing bench and replace with the memorial bench subject to the wishes of the resident purchasing the bench.  
ii) That the surrounding hedging be kept cut back regularly by the Parish Gardener.
(N/C)

	
	
	

	PR/12/2017/18
	Pest Control
	The Committee considered quotes for pest control along the riverbank following the sighting of a rat by a member of staff. 
RECOMMENDED: 

i) To monitor the situation as there have been no reports of further sightings.

ii) To clear any composting debris left in the area.

(N/C)

	
	
	

	PR/13/2017/18
	Adoption of Phone Kiosk – South Street
	ii) The Committee considered costs for a Public Access Defibrillator (PAD) to be installed in the kiosk.

RECOMMENDED: To
i) allow a PAD to be installed in the kiosk

ii) To look into funding available for the purchase of the PAD and cabinet

iii) look at community fundraising

iv) oversee and insure the PAD alongside the Knowle PAD

v) cover the cost of electricity after 7 years subject to BT continuing to provide power for the first 7 years

vi) support replacement of batteries (every 5 years) and pads (after each use)

(N/C)

	
	
	

	PR/14/2017/18
	Beacon
	The Clerk reported on feedback from local residents regarding anti-social behaviour with rubbish, broken glass, tents and sleeping bags all littering the Beacon.  The area has been cleaned three times recently by Parish Council personnel and on a number of occasions by walkers. The Clerk has contacted the local Police and tried to organise a meeting but was unsuccessful.  The Clerk informed the Committee that the Greater Horseshoe Bat Project is organising a clear up at the Beacon followed by supper and a bat walk in the Autumn.

RECOMMENDED: 

i) That the Council to contact local residents asking them to report any incidents of anti-social behaviour to the Police on the 101 number.  

ii) To invite all Braunton residents to the Beacon clean up and bat walk.

iii) For the Committee members to speak to the Police at the next Full Council meeting.

(N/C)

	
	
	

	PR/15/2017/18
	DCC Bike Stands
	The Senior Council Officer reported on the response from Jacobs regarding suitable locations for bike stands to be installed free of charge in the village.

RECOMMENDED: 

i) To approve the installation of bike stands, as per the drawings, at Velator Quay and by the shelter at the Recreation Ground.  

ii) To accept the offer of bike stands to be provided free of charge (but not installed) for the Braunton Work Hub which will be installed by the Parish Council’s contractor at a later date.  

(N/C)

	
	The meeting closed at 7.28 p.m.

………………………………………Chairman
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